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NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF ENFORCEMENT ACTION 
THE BOEING COMPANY, SANTA SUSANA FIELD LABORATORY 
ADMINISTRATIVE CIVIL LIABILITY COMPLAINT NO. R4-2007-0035 
 
 
On July 25, 2007, the Interim Executive Officer of the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality 
Control Board issued Complaint No. R4-2007-0035 (Complaint) for Administrative Civil 
Liability against The Boeing Company in the amount of $471,190.   
On August 27, 2007, The Boeing Company waived its right to a hearing before the Regional 
Board and submitted full payment of the civil liability. 
 
Two interested persons submitted written comments about the amount of the civil liability 
sought in the Complaint. After considering these comments, the Interim Executive Officer 
accepted The Boeing Company’s waiver and the matter is now deemed concluded. The hearing 
scheduled for October 4, 2007 on the Complaint is cancelled.  
 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 13320, any aggrieved person may seek review of this 
matter by filing a petition within 30 days of the date of this notice with the State Water 
Resources Control Board (SWRCB).  Any petition must be sent to the SWRCB, Attn: Elizabeth 
M. Jennings, at P.O. Box 100, Sacramento, CA  95812. 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding this matter, please contact Jennifer Fordyce, 
Staff Counsel, at (916) 324-6682 or jfordyce@waterboards.ca.gov. 


